CURRICULUM ASSESSMENT AND PROGRAM EVALUATION COMMITTEE Thursday, January 21, 2020

Zoom Invitation- 5:45 p.m.

Minutes

Present: Joy Greenstein, Jennifer Laden, Michael Murphy (BOE CAPE Sub-committee members); Mark Balanda: BHS Principal; Debbie Farias: Director of Instruction; Maureen Ruby: Assistant Superintendent

The meeting was called to order at 5:50 p.m.

Mr. Balanda gave a presentation on the 2021-22 BHS Program of Studies. HE presented and discussed the proposed updates (see attached document) and the Proposed Program of Studies (see attached document. The committee unanimously recommended supporting the proposed changes and the Program of Studies to the full Board.

Dr. Ruby discussed the work the district Library Media Specialists are collecting planning regarding the equity and diversity of our school library collections. They will be participating in an upcoming professional development series entitled: Equity in Action: Fostering an Antiracist Library Culture. Additionally, LMS personally are engaged with Follett in a process for auditing our library collections for content and author diversity. The LMS Team will be presenting to CAPE at an upcoming meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 7:12 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Maureen Ruby, Ph.D.